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January 15, 2010

New Research Funding from B-CHERP for Improving the Diagnosis of Mild Bleeding Disorders

Dr. Paula James of Queens University and Kingston General Hospital has been awarded the first Baxter Canadian Hemophilia Epidemiological Research Program (B-CHERP) grant for a research study on mild bleeding disorders in Canada.  The research team includes co-investigators Dr. Lillicrap of Queen’s University, Dr. Poon of the University of Calgary and Dr. Jackson of the University of British Columbia.    
“On behalf of the AHCDC I want to wish Dr. James the greatest success in this endeavour.  This research will add to our knowledge about mild bleeding disorders and will move us towards better diagnosis and care in the future,” Dr. Jean St-Louis, chair of the research committee of the Association of Hemophilia Clinic Directors of Canada (AHCDC).
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The study will focus on improving the diagnosis of mild bleeding disorders, including von Willebrand Disease (VWD) and platelet function disorders (PFD).  These conditions cause nosebleeds, easy bruising, bleeding from the mouth and minor wounds, heavy menstrual periods and prolonged bleeding following dental extractions, surgery or childbirth.  VWD and PFD are reported to occur in approximately 1out of every 100 people.   These mild bleeding disorders are difficult to diagnose. Dr. James and her co-investigators will be validating a questionnaire used by physicians to collect bleeding history information.  It is hoped that this tool will improve communication between doctors and effective use of lab tests, resulting in diagnoses that are more accurate.  

The second research goal is to study the genetics of mild bleeding disorders.    Identification of the sites on the genes related to the disorders could result in improving the understanding of coagulation, improvement of laboratory testing, and potentially identifying new ways to treat both bleeding and clotting disorders.
The goal of the Association of Hemophilia Clinic Directors of Canada (AHCDC) is to ensure excellent care for persons with congenital bleeding disorders in Canada through clinical services, research and education. More information on the AHCDC can be found at www.ahcdc.ca 

The Baxter Canadian Hemophilia Epidemiological Research Program (B-CHERP), created in partnership with the Association of Hemophilia Clinic Directors of Canada (AHCDC), provides Canadian investigators and hemophilia clinic directors resources to conduct quality population-based clinical research in hereditary bleeding disorders in Canada.  Research grants can include clinical, descriptive and epidemiological studies of hereditary bleeding disorders, including hemophilia A and B (including inhibitor patients), Von Willebrand disease, and other rare inherited bleeding disorders.  One to 3 research proposals will be funded every year, each with a maximum grant of $75,000 annually. A total of up to $225,000 will be available every year for 3 years. For more information on the Baxter Canadian Hemophilia Epidemiological Research Program (B-CHERP), visit the program website at www.bcherp.ca.  
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